
 
 
December 17, 2021 
  
Delivered electronically to “robinsfry@pm.me” 
  
Subject: PDC Case 99249 
  
Dear Robin Fry: 
  
Below are copies of electronic letters sent to Benjamin Patinkin and Karen Aley concerning complaints 
filed with the Public Disclosure Commission (PDC). 
  
As noted in the letters to Benjamin Patinkin and Karen Aley, the PDC has dismissed this matter in 
accordance with RCW 42.17A.755(1) and will not be conducting a more formal investigation into these 
allegations or taking further enforcement action in this matter. 
 
As noted, you were not required to include sponsor identification on your flyer because you met all the 
criteria for the exception in WAC 390-18-030(4).  However, voluntarily including sponsor identification on 
future mailings that meet the exception could help avoid confusion when there is no sponsor 
identification. 
 
If you have questions, you may contact Phil Stutzman at 360-664-8853 toll-free at 1-877-601-2828, or by 
e-mail pdc@pdc.wa.gov. 
  
Sincerely, 
 
Electronically Signed Philip E. Stutzman 
  
Phil Stutzman 
Compliance Officer 
  
 
Endorsed by, 
 
Electronically Signed Kim Bradford 
  
Kim Bradford 
Deputy Director 


